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OCTOBER  2024 

Oregon Hunter Education 
Instructors Association (OHEIA) 

FROM THE DESK OF OHEIA PRESIDENT 
Hunter Ed instructors,  

Dear fellow members 

In our last newsletter, I told you that a raffle was coming.  THE 
RAFFLE IS HERE!  Your board members have tickets that you can 
purchase OR you can purchase online.  Go to oheia.org to 
purchase online. (Great for if you wish to use your credit card). 

 

Please support your local board members by encouraging other 
instructors to become members of OHEIA. 

Send your ideas and comments to me at 
jimmmarquardt@gmail.com.  Or send me a text message at 
541 969-4845. 

Your President, Jim Marquardt 

ATTENTION:  THERE WILL BE A PRIZE FOR THE DIRECTOR 
THAT SELLS THE MOST IN-PERSON TICKETS.  I, Jim Marquardt, 
am EXCLUDED from that challenge.  The tickets I sell will not 
count toward that!  This is all YOU Board members. (or anyone 
else who wishes to join the competition – let me know and I’ll 
send you some tickets to sell. 

Encourage online sales, but online sales  

will NOT count toward the competition. 

 

---------------------------------------------------- 

All images in this newsletter are either donated or copyright free. 

In this issue: 
President’s message 
Director messages 
 RAFFLE info 
Recipes 
Membership 
Grant info 

mailto:jimmmarquardt@gmail.com
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RAFFLE 

 
Tickets are $5.00 each. Go to oheia.org to purchase or contact the 

director for your area to purchase with cash. 
Or use this link: 

https://www.zeffy.com/ticketing/1f0399ba-ac63-4c81-82dd-d846621eb7b0 

Your purchase will help Oregon Hunter Education Instructors Association (OHEIA) further our 
mission. 

Ladies Firearm Package 

Charter Arms Purple Hammerless 38 special   with 2 boxes of ammo, some whistles, targets, 
hearing protection and other accessories. 

Mens Firearm Package 

Charter Arms Stainless Hammerless 38 special  with 2 boxes of ammo, some whistles, targets and 
other accessories 

• A portion of funds raised will go toward McCormick Scholarship 
• You must be 18 years old to purchase a ticket and 21 years old to take possession of a 

pistol. 
• All state, federal and local firearm purchasing  and residency laws must be followed.  It 

is the winners responsibility to locate a licensed FFL agent to complete necessary 
paperwork to transfer the firearm.  

• Winner need not be present to win.  Tickets will be sold online as well as can be 
purchased in person from a local OHEIA board member. 

• Any images shown here of firearms are not necessarily the actual firearm that will be 
raffled. They are just stock images of the same type of firearm. 

• Winners will be notified by telephone or email. 
• Information here is subject to update. 

 
DRAWING PLANNED FOR DECEMBER 14TH AT ODFW headquarters. 
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FROM YOUR CENTRAL OREGON DIRECTOR 
WHITNEY BEAVER 

 
Beef Pot Roast Dutch Oven Recipe 
Ingredients: 
3 lb rump roast or pot roast 
3 Tbsp vegetable oil 
4 potatoes 
4 carrots 
2 onions 
1 tsp salt 
1/4 tsp pepper 
1/2 cup water 
Instructions: 
Peel and slice potatoes. 
Peel and slice carrots. 
Peel and slice onions. 
Pour oil into a dutch oven. 
Heat the dutch oven to 350 degrees 
for Frying. 
Brown roast in oil, turning to brown on all 
sides. 
Season with salt and pepper. 
Add vegetables and water. 
Cover and Bake at 300 degrees for 3 hours 
depending on how well done you like it. 
 
Serves about 8. 

 
This recipe uses a 12-inch dutch oven. 

If you have a 10-inch dutch oven, use about 2/3 to 3/4 of the ingredient amounts but keep the 
temperature and time about the same. 

If you have an 8-inch dutch oven, use about 1/2 of the ingredient amounts but keep the temperature 
and time about the same. 
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FROM YOUR SOUTHWEST DIRECTOR 
STEVE GRANGER 

Hello ODFW Instructors, 

It’s Steve Granger, your OHEIA (Oregon Hunter Education Instructors Association) Southwest 
Director out of Roseburg, Oregon. I’m responsible for Coos, Curry, Douglas, Jackson, Josephine, 
and Lane counties. 

I hope everyone has had a great and productive summer. It’s that time of year when HE classes are 
winding down in some areas and hunting seasons are starting. We have been very busy here in 
Roseburg with HE classes. Please remember that some HE classes will still run into the winter 
months. Our Roseburg location has an indoor area that we use even if it’s raining hard outside. If 
you’re an instructor and still want to help out over the off months, check online and see what HE 
locations are still running classes. I’m always looking for additional help and willing to train the new 
instructors. 

As the Southwest Director please let me know if I can do anything to help assist you. If you are in 
need of regular class equipment or special class equipment that is not provided, let me know so we 
can talk about it. I will try and help you get the needed equipment.  We should try and provide the 
best classes we can as instructors and have the equipment needed. 

For our Roseburg classes, I added handing out a piece of candy during the classroom station for 
students that answer a question. This is an easy way to get the students to engage in answering 
questions. Thanks to Allen Fanno (AC, Coos) for giving us this tip. Our classes need to be fun for the 
students and the instructors. Don’t forget about your instructors!!! 

If you have ideas that you have added to your classes that work, I would love to hear about them. 
Send me an email or give me a call. 

Don’t forget, if you need help with classes, get the word out. Let us know and let your Area 
Coordinator know that you need help. Your Area Coordinator can put the word out in their county. 
Some instructors have no problem going outside their county. You just need to get the word out. We 
all need to work together and have good communication. 

Keep up the great work! 

 

Steve Granger 

OHEIA – Southwest Director 
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FROM IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT 
GREG BARRON 

 
JUICY LUCY VENISON MEATBALLS 

 
ORIGINAL AUTHOR HOLLY NILSON 
CONTRIBUTED BY GREG BARRON 

INGREDIENTS: 
 1 POUND VENISON (DEER OR ELK) 
 2 TABLESPOONS FINELY DICED ONION 
 1 EGG YOLK 
 3 TABLESPOONS PANKO BREADCRUMBS 
 1 TABLESPOON WORCESTERSHIRE SAUCE 
 2 TABLESPOONS OF YOUR FAVORITE HOT SAUCE (I USE 

MY HOMEMADE 
GREG’S HOT SAUCE) 

 SALT AND PEPPER TO TASTE 
 4 OUNCES VELVEETA OR CHEDDAR CHEESE, CUT INTO 

15 PIECES 
 OPTIONAL GREEN ONIONS FOR GARNISH 

SAUCE INGREDIENTS: 1/3 CUP HOT SAUCE AND 2/3 CUP 
BARBECUE SAUCE 
COMBINED 
INSTRUCTIONS: 
MEATBALLS: 
1. PREHEAT OVEN TO 400 DEGREES F. LINE A BAKING 
SHEET WITH FOIL AND 
SPRAY WITH COOKING SPRAY. 
2. 2. CUT CHEESE INTO 15 SMALL PIECES 
3. COMBINE ONION, EGG YOLK, BREADCRUMBS, 
WORCESTERSHIRE SAUCE, HOT 
SAUCE AND BARBECUE SAUCE AND SALT & PEPPER. MIX 
UNTIL WELL 
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COMBINED. ADD GROUND VENISON AND MIX JUST UNTIL 
COMBINED. 
4. DIVIDE VENISON MIXTURE INTO 15 PIECES. FLATTEN 
ONE PIECE, ADD A PIECE 
OF CHEESE IN THE MIDDLE AND WRAP THE VENISON 
AROUND THE CHEESE 
SEALING IT AS BEST YOU CAN. 
5. BAKE 15-18 MINUTES. (DON’T WORRY IF YOU SEE THE 
CHEESE LEAKING OUT, 
THERE WILL BE LOTS MORE INSIDE)! 
SAUCE: 
1. COMBINE SAUCE INGREDIENTS IN A SAUCE PAN AND 
BRING TO A BOIL OVER 
MEDIUM HEAT. ALLOW TO BOIL 2 MINUTES WHILE 
STIRRING. ADD IN 
MEATBALLS AND TOSS TO COAT. SERVE WARM AND 
ENJOY! 
NOTE FROM CONTRIBUTOR: I LIKE TO SERVE THESE JUICY 
LUCY VENISON MEATBALLS 
OVER PREPARED WHITE OR WHOLE GRAIN RICE. 
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FROM NORTHEAST DIRECTOR 
LAURA ANDERSON 

"Some deer try to avoid hunting season by working around the 
house instead" 

 
 
 
 

FROM THE REST OF US 
 

Instructors are finishing up classes for the year.  ODFW’s new VEM system 
is planned to be up and running by mid-December.  If you weren’t at the 
livestream that ODFW had at the end of September, contact your Area 

Coordinator or the lead instructor in your area for more information. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Need a quick link to give folks who want to sign up for your class? 

Send them to:  https://myodfw.com/articles/hunter-education-classes-field-days 

 

https://myodfw.com/articles/hunter-education-classes-field-days
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FROM YOUR SECRETARY/TREASURER 

 

Recently I sent out a survey.  I want to thank you for participating in the survey. I wish I could 

give you the results.  I can only partially do so.  What I didn’t realize is that by using a free 

account at Survey Monkey, I could only view the first 25 responses.  So, wow, I was impressed 

that so many of you did the survey.  If you sent a response that you feel passionate about, feel 

free to email me since I probably wasn’t able to see your response.  If you are aware of a good 

survey app that is free and doesn’t limit the number of viewable responses, please let me know.  

 

Ok on to other topics.  Yes PLEASE buy raffle tickets.  Please sell tickets to anyone you know.  

Since they can purchase online, simply guide them to oheia.org 

 

 

 

GRANT OPPORTUNITIES 

OHEIA members are qualified to apply for grants for supplies or other hunter ed related items to 
enhance your teaching or teaching team.  PLEASE NOTE: We also can provide whistles for you to 
gift your students after they have passed your class.  Contact Jim if you want whistles.  (text or call 
541-969-4845) 

You MUST be an OHEIA member to receive a grant.  Matching grants are preferred.  Find the grant 
application at http://oheia.org/grantapplication.pdf 

Email or snail mail the grant application to your OHEIA secretary/treasurer, Darlene Marquardt at  

darlene.marquardt@gmail.com or 827 N. 5th Street, Athena, Oregon 97813 

WE ENCOURAGE ALL ODFW VOLUNTEER HUNTER EDUCATION INSTRUCTORS TO BECOME 
MEMBERS OF THEIR ORGANIZATION, Oregon Hunter Education Instructors Association. 

NEWSLETTER SUBMISSIONS WANTED 

If you have a photo or a recipe or any interesting 

information about your classes or one of your 

instructors, send it to our newsletter editor, 

OHEIA secretary, Darlene Marquardt at 

darlene.marquardt@gmail.com. You do not have 

to be a board member to contribute 

 

mailto:darlene.marquardt@gmail.com
mailto:darlene.marquardt@gmail.com
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IF YOU HAVEN’T RENEWED YOUR MEMBERSHIP, I ENCOURAGE YOU TO DO SO.  

PURCHASING A LIFETIME MEMBERSHIP MAKES THE MOST SENSE.  IT’S ONLY 

$200. SEND YOUR CHECK OR CC# INFORMATION TO OUR TREASURER BY FILLING 

OUT THE FORM AT THE BOTTOM OF THIS PAGE AND SENDING IT OFF TO HER.  Or 

voila!  It can also be purchased online.  Click https://www.zeffy.com/ticketing/d2bda560-07d3-

4d7f-bd84-c6add7e966c2  or scan this QR code: 

 
OHEIA is a non-profit organization founded to help provide training, communication, and support for 

Oregon’s Hunter Education Instructors. We often participate in some way at ODFW conferences to help 
sponsor scholarships as well as having raffles to recoup our expenses and assist ODFW with scholarship 

endeavors.  
Our mission is to assist hunter education instructors in obtaining relevant teaching aids to enhance safe, 
ethical and responsible firearms handling and hunting practices.  

To further your support of hunter education in Oregon, consider joining or renewing your membership in 

the OHEIA. Help us promote and support hunter education in Oregon.  Use the OHEIA to share ideas that 

will promote Hunter Education in Oregon. Thank you for making a difference. We are not directly 

affiliated with ODFW, but rather work in conjunction with them to help support you. 

Our fiscal year runs from May through April of each year. Membership dues are due in May. Dues are not 

prorated if sent after May.  By either renewing or joining at this time, your membership will strengthen 
the support our organization can give to Oregon Hunter Education.  

Membership application below: 

https://www.zeffy.com/ticketing/d2bda560-07d3-4d7f-bd84-c6add7e966c2
https://www.zeffy.com/ticketing/d2bda560-07d3-4d7f-bd84-c6add7e966c2

